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I would like to take this 

opportunity to Thank All of 

our contributors, advertisers 

and readers to the Local News 

& Views and for supporting 

our Monthly Bulletin. 

Wishing you a 

Merry Christmas and

Happy New Year

from the Staff of the 

Local News & Views

The Village of Petitcodiac welcomes you 
to participate in the 2021 Petitcodiac 
Holiday Lights Tour. The event will be 
held on Friday, December 3rd from 6-9 
pm. 
We encourage all residents to deck their 
halls in the season’s festive decor for 
everyone to enjoy. By submitting your 
address as part of the tour you will be 
entered into a draw to win 1 of 9 $25 value 
gift cards to our village businesses. 
• The Great Canadian Dollar Store
• Foodland
• Jean Coutu
• Zane’s Sizzling Cafe
• Honey and Spice Bakery  
• The Vault
• Wine o Warehouse 
• Chumley’s
• The Pantry

2021 Petitcodiac Holiday Lights Tour
To register, please fill out the form 
below:
h t t p s : / / d o c s . g o o g l e .
com/.../1FAIpQLSeZNKHr8HieUE.../
viewform
 
Santa will be at the Petitcodiac Fire 
Station from 6-8pm on December 3rd 
to wave to all the children and wish a 
Merry Christmas! Canada Post will also 
have a mailbox set up to collect letters 
on behalf of Santa. 
The Fire Department is collecting non-
perishable food items on the behalf of 
SPOT with a drop-off location in the 
main parking lot of the Village.
For more information please call @ 
756-0289.
* Please note: One entry per household 
and to qualify the residence must be 

located within Village of Petitcodiac 
limits*
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From the Editor

• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.

• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 
happening in the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up with in each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local Service Clubs in their endeavor to 
support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of Local people as they go about their day to 
day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS
MONTHLY BULLETIN

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design ----- Angela Nicholson
Sales -------------------- Angela Nicholson

FREE ESTIMATES

- Full Paint & Spot Repair
    - Paint Match Specialist
       - Frame Straighteners on Site
       - Repair water, paint damage and all 
         collision repairs on recreational vehicles
       - Major insurance company repair facility

97 Sanitorium Rd., River Glade, NB  
Phone:372-9599

Please Drive Safe this Holiday Season

Don’t Drink And Drive!

I see that many people are really putting out lots of Christmas 
decorations this year. The lights will really help to lift peoples 
spirts. 
The hours at the Maritime Motorsports are being cut for the winter months so will 
be closed Mondays starting the first of December.
Congratulations to the deer hunters that were lucky enough to get their deer!
Remember to follow the Covid rules when having Christmas and New Years 
Parties.
Be sure to take in the Festival of Lights on December 3rd from 6 - 8pm in 
Petitcodiac.
Have a Merry Christmas, Happy New Year and a Great Holiday!
From your editor,
Winona McLean

 Phone: 506-387-3000                   www.atlanticoutdoor.ca

         Your locally owned
    * Husqvarna   * Stihl

    * Cub Cadet   * Ariens Dealer

75 DesBrisay Ave, Moncton, NB
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Light up
Silhouettes

$10.00

Robertsons Barley
toy drops

$5.00

Tape
$1.50

Light up
Christmas pictures

$5.50

Mini Lights
$3.50

Laura Secord
mugs
$7.50

Christmas Truck
Clocks
$7.50

20 ct napkins
$1.50

Robertson
Ribbon Candy

$7.50

Hershey Solid 
Chocolate Santas

3/$1.00

Candy canes 10ct
$1.00

Christmas
Color Book

$3.00

27 Main St., Petitcodiac3070 Main St., Salisbury
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Gumball Machines
$15.00

Red Velvet
decorating Bows

$1.50

Christmas
Face Masks

$2.50
Waterbridge
All Occasion

$3.50

Flat Boxes
$1.50 each

Pepsi 2L
1.25

Ganong Chocolate
Santas  2/$1.00

Window Clings
$1.50

Christmas
Gift Bags

Vary in Price

Standing Snowman
$10.00

DECEMBER  2019                Local News & Views             Page 15.

Buffalo Plaid 
Tree Ornaments

$2.00

Red Velvet 
Decorating Bows

$1.50

Buffalo Plaid
decorating Bows

$2.00

Hanging Birthstone
Angels
$2.50

18”
Metal Lanterns

$20.00
Deluxe Gift Tags

160pk - $1.50

Ganong Delecto
Canadian Classics 

200g bag
$3.00

Ganong AB
Gums 800g

$3.50

Ganong Marshmallow
Santas  2/$1.00

LED Christmas 
Canvases  $12.50

Christmas Washcloths
5pk  - $4.00

Standing Snowman
$25.00
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A.K.A. Dance Studio - 85 Renfrew 
(Little Steps Daycare).                -             	
 - Tues. 3-5 pm (intermediate) 6 –6:55 
pm (Ages 2-4), 7 - 8 pm (Ages 7-9), 8 - 9 
pm (Senior troupe)
 - Wed., .3-4 pm (Theatre), 4 - 5 pm 
(Acro) 5 - 6 pm (mini troupe), 6 - 7 pm 
(Boys Hip-hop)
 - Thurs., 3-5 pm (intermediate), 6-7 
pm (Ages 5-6), 7-8:15 pm (ages 10-12)
Contact Alanna for info: 233-3052. 

Air Cadets - 639 F.P.MacLaren Air 
Cadets, Mon. at 6 pm @ Legion. Young 
people from age 12 to 18 are welcome 
to join. For info contact  C/O Jason 
Forester - 850.9276 . 

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist - Morning Worship 
at 10:30 am.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite - Worship 
Service 11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican - Sunday 
Service/School, 9:00 am. 

Codiac Classics - Meeting Last 
Thursday of the month @ 7 pm.

Petitcodiac Community Calendar 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1 

 -Pilates 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

- KD Wednesday @ 
Baptist Church 

 
-Legion Noon Meal 

2 
 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Legion Branch Meeting 

3 
 
 

    -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

4 
 

 

 
   
  

  
  

 
 

 

5 
 
 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School JAM 
 

6  
 

 
-Pilates 

 
-Air Cadets 

 
 
 

7 
 
 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Discovery Kids  

 
- Youth Group  

 

8 
 

 -Pilates 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Village Council 
 

- KD Wednesday @ 
Baptist Church 

 
 

-Legion Noon Meal 
 

9  
 

 
 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 
 

- COVID-19 Vaccine 
Clinic @ Legion 

10 
 
 
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 
 

11
 

12 
 

  -Church Services 
 

-Sunday School JAM 
 

13  
 
 

-Pilates 
 

-Air Cadets 
 

-Foot Care @ Legion 

14  
 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Women’s Institute 

 
-Discovery Kids 

  
- Youth Group  

15 
 -Pilates 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 
 

-Legion Noon Meal 
 

16 
 
 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

 
 
 
 
 

17 
 
 
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 
 

18 

 
 

19 
 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School JAM 
 
 

20 
 

-Pilates 
 

-Air Cadets 
 
 
 
 

21 
 
 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-ATV Club 

 
 

22  
 

 -Pilates 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Village Council 
 
 

23 
 
 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

24 Christmas Eve 
- Christmas Eve  

Services 

25 Christmas Day 
  
 

 

26 Boxing Day  
-Church Services 

 
 

27 
 

-Pilates 
 

-Air Cadets 
  

28 
 
   
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 

29 
 

 -Pilates 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 
 

30 
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
 

-Codiac Classics 

31 New Year’s Eve 
 

   
  -Chase the Ace @  

Legion 

 
Maritime  

Motorsports  
Hall of Fame  
Open Monday- 
Friday, 10am -  

4:30pm 

War Museum   
Tours by Appointment.  
Please call 756.7461 or  
Cathy at 756-2068 for  

more info.  
Chairlift facility  

available. 

NOTICE: GIVEN  
COVID-19  

RESTRICTIONS, PLEASE 
CONTACT ORGANIZATIONS 

FOR POSSIBLE CHANGES  

Maritime 
Motorsports
Hall of Fame

 Tuesday - Friday
9:30am - 4:30pm

Discovery Kids
A fun program for children in grades k-5 
on Tuesday evenings from 6:30 - 7:30 pm 
at Baptist Church. Last day Dec. 14. 

Kiwanis
Call Dan Pollock 756-1084 for more 
information. 

Legion  - 18 Kay St, Petitcodiac.               
756-3383
- Thurs., Dec. 9. COVID VACCINE CLINIC. 
Contact Legion for more information.

- Thurs., Dec. 2 - Legion general 
meeting at 8 p.m. & Annual Election of 
Officers

- Fridays, Dec. 3, 10, 17, 31 - Chase 
the Ace. Tickets now $5 each, sold 6:30 
to 8 pm.  Draw at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 draw. 
Tickets will be available during the 
week  at the Legion bar during operating 
hours , Needs Convenience Store and 
Jean Coutu Drug Store. If your ticket is 
drawn and you are not present, you will 
be called. Come meet your friends and 
enjoy live music. .   

- Mon., Dec. 13 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,  Jessica  Melanson, LPN; 
Advanced Foot care Technician; call for 
an appointment   381.5422. Please note:  
All of the clients have to be double 
vaccinated to enter the Legion.

- Legion Noon Meals. $12.00
    - Dec. 1 - Chicken Leg & Thigh
    - Dec. 8 - Meatloaf & Baked Potato
     - Dec. 15 - Cod Fish (Last Dinner until 
Jan. 2022)

- FACEBOOK: Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch # 41."like" it.

- Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the 
hall for a wedding reception, birthday 
or any other function, call the Legion. 

- Attention: If any Legion member 
knows of another member ill or in 
hospital, please call us at 756.3383 & 
leave message.

 

Library (756-3144) 
OPEN HOURS:

The library is now open from Tues. - Sat.                           
-Tues: 10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm
-Wed: 10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
-Thu:  12 - 4 pm / 5 - 7 pm
-Fri:   10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
-Sat:   10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm
- Please visit our website and Facebook 
page for information and updates on 
our services.
- Proof of vaccination is required to 
enter the library 

Petitcodiac Baptist Church
- Sunday morning service 10:30 am.
- Nursery now available
- Sunday School JAM @ 10:30 am 
Sundays. kids K - 5.
- KD Lunch: IT'S BACK!! Senior High 
students can enjoy a drop in free hot 
lunch on Wednesdays at noon.
- Discovery Kids (grades k-5, 6:30-7:30)
- Youth Group (grades 6-12, 7:45- 9)
- Christmas Eve Service -  6:30 pm. 
All are welcome to join us. Masks are 
mandatory and seating is limited.
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Village Council News

3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB

372-4755
Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing 
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound 
• Excavating • Backhoe • Dozer
• Top Soil •Shale • Snow Removal 
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septic’s

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection•	
Tires•	
Complete Automotive Repair•	
Computer Diagnostics•	

Season Greetings 

 Petitcodiac Sportsman Club - Meets 
on 3rd Thurs. of  the month at 7:30 pm.  
New members welcome. Club house 
is  located at 1030 Sanatorium Road. 
www.sportsmanclub.ca 

Petty Trailblazers ATV Club 
-Meets 3rd Tuesday @ 7pm at the Club 
House. 

Pilates - Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 
pm at 800 Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). 
Private consultations available Mon. 
Wed. and Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for 
details. 

COVID Vaccine Clinics at Legion 
THURSDAY, DEC. 9

Health vaccine clinics held at the Petitcodiac Legion on these dates. 
Please go online at 

www.gnb.ca/bookavaccine or call   1.833.437.1424

Village Council - Meetings open to 
public. If you wish to address council, 
make a formal written request to office 
48 hours prior. This Month: Dec. 8 & 22 
- both @ noon. 

Women’s Institute - Meets second 
Tuesday of the month at 1:00 pm. Call 
Blanche at 756-2011 for more info. 

Youth Group B.L.A.S.T.: Engaging 
programs for youth grades 6-12 on 
Tuesday evenings from 7:45 - 9 pm at 
Baptist Church. Last day Dec. 14.

The village Council of Petitcodiac would like to welcome it’s newest councillor 
Mr. Luke Lymburner. Councillor Lymburner was sworn in at the November 24 
council meeting.

The Festival of Lights , coordinated by the Fire Department and the Village Of 
Petitcodiac, is scheduled to happen on December 3, 2021 from 6 to 8 pm.

Village Of Petitcodiac would like to thank Margaret Hodgson for her many, many 
years of dedicated service at our local post office. Her wit, her pleasant manner, 
and her dedication will be missed. We wish you all the best and enjoyment in 
your retirement.

Dog tags for the year 2022 are now available at the village office.

During the winter months from November 1 through to April 1 , Petitcodiac has a 
by-law in place that does not allow parking on any of our village streets between 
the hours of midnight to 7 AM due to snow clearing operations. Just a reminder 
vehicles left on Village streets will be towed at owners expense.
Please remember to keep your garbage cans and boxes away from the areas to 
be plowed.
As of December 1st there will be no brush pickup.

Regular garbage pick up will occur on December 24 and December 31.

The new downtown Main Street and bridge lights have been installed.

At the last council meeting Barrister L Brown was reconfirmed as the Village Of 
Petitcodiac‘s solicitor.

The Kiwanis arena Canteen is up and running. Great to enjoy a hamburger and 
fries.

New trails have been cleared but not signed at the Maple Street park with a 
complete map of the trails in the works.

On behalf of Village Council and all the Village Employees I would like to wish 
everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

Please remember, even though we are a “have not” province, “We have a lot”.

Mayor Dan Pollock
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ELGIN NEWS!

Havelock RCL #86
4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, 534-8285

Dear readers,
We, the Elgin Eco Association  has been 
very fortunate that we are able to write 
a monthly article for the news and 
views.
Every month we have to come up with 
an article telling the readers what we 
have done, want to do and what we 
are currently doing. We are a group 
of volunteers, a group that will always 
need new volunteers to continue with 
what we have build over the last 18 
years. Today I will write about the 
various aspects per paragraph.
Mapleton Acadian Nature Preserve 
This Preserve is owned by the Nature 
Trust. The Elgin Eco Association raised 
a considerable amount of money to buy 
it, and the Nature Trust took over and 
with that the liabilities. The EEA is its 
steward. We take care of cleaning the 
garbage bin, walk the trail for fallen 
trees, maintains the Nature Preserve. 
The Preserve is a popular hiking walking 
destination for many. On weekends the 
parking lot can be very busy, no matter 
the time of the year. Every season has 
its own beauty. Right now you can 
clearly see the places where renewal of 
the forest takes place. Many young fir 
trees are growing where old ones have 
fallen. Some benches will be installed in 
the near future.
We also had a counter to see the 
number of people walking the trail. This 
piece of equipment has been vandalized 
and no longer working. Another act of 
vandalism is the disappearance of the 
trail markers. This can cause people 
to get lost. We have now resorted to 
painting a blue mark on the trees. It 
is sad to see this type of unnecessary 
destruction. Please take care of our 
public places.

The Elgin Eco Park 
We are now at $15,000 mark for 
money raised for our new playground 
equipment, we have secured money 
from other sources. We are positive 
of the installation of the playground 
equipment in the spring.
When the weather turns to a considerable 
colder temperature, the ice rink will be 
installed for use over the winter months. 
We are also currently building a special 
three sided shelter for changing your 
skates.
Our heritage garden will be dormant 
until spring.
Mountain bike trails 
Over the summer months a lot of work 
has been done on the trails on crown 
land. They have proven to be very 
popular. You can  see many bikers parked 
in the park parking lot to go biking in 
Elgin. These bike trails are first-class 
and a joy to bike or hike.
All this work is not done by gnomes, but 
local volunteers. We are hoping that 
we will add to our volunteer list with 
so many new and young people residing 
in Elgin.
Our website is eeanb.com. or our 
Facebook page Elgin Eco Association.

I would like to wish everyone a Very 
Happy Holidays from the Elgin ECO 
Association

 The Elgin Women’s Institute and friends 
gathered at The Hall in November to 
make Holiday Greeting Cards.  The class 
was full and the day was lovely as we 
chatted, learned a few new card making 
techniques and produced cards to send 
to family and friends this Christmas 
season.
The history of making and sending 
Christmas cards goes back to a time 
around 1843 when a gentleman from 
England decided that he was becoming 
stressed because he did not have enough 
time to answer all his many letters.  
(Sound familiar?) 
 It was considered impolite not to answer 
your mail so Mr. Henry Cole had to come 
up with a way to respond to his growing 
pile of unanswered mail.    “Cole hit on 
an ingenious idea.  He approached an 
artist friend,  J. C. Horsley, and asked 
him to design an idea that Cole had 
sketched out in his mind.”  Soon he had 
a thousand copies printed including the 
phrase “A Merry Christmas and A Happy 

New Year to You.”  There you have it – 
the first Christmas card.
It took awhile to catch on but soon 
people recognized the idea as one in 
which to save time.  Today we also 
include not just Christmas and New 
Year’s but Hanukkah, Kwanzaa and the 
Winter Solstice.
How is your holiday card writing coming 
along?  Have you purchased your cards 
yet?  There are just so many beautiful 
cards to choose from that it is difficult 
to decide.  Then there are the special 
cards for loved ones that require just a 
little more thought in choosing the right 
one to say what you want them to know.  
Perhaps you are busy making your own 
cards.  
The members and friends of the Elgin 
Women’s Institute would like to extend 
wishes for a wonderful, safe and healthy 
holiday season with the hope that 2022 
brings special blessings to each and 
every one.
For Home and Country!

Christmas Cards

Our Facebook page is now Havelock NB RCL Br.86 veterans, families and 
community

Hoping things get back to somewhat normal soon.

2nd Saturday of each month -December 11th BREAKFAST!  Breakfast consists 
of your choice of bacon, sausage, 2 eggs with toast, pancakes, home fries, juice, 
tea or coffee from 7:30 to 10am. Adults $10 and children under 10 only $5.   
Winner of the free breakfast is Tom Burgess
 We will be following COVID rules.  Take out and local deliveries available.

2nd Monday of each month - General meeting 
December 13th at 8 pm. Executive meeting at 7pm.

Tuesday nights - Crib at 8pm

Wednesday morning -The play group from the Kings County Family Resource 
center 

Wednesday night - House league darts

Membership - The 2022 memberships are now available.  If you would like to 
renew your membership or become a new member, now is the time and by doing 
so the legion can continue to provide support to Veterans and their families. 
Remember the fallen and support our communities.  If you would like to renew 
or join please renew online at legion.ca/member , by mailing payment to the 
Havelock Legion or by calling Raymond at 756-0556.

COME ON OUT AND JOIN THE PETITCODIAC KIWANIS
WE NEED YOUR HELP

The Petitcodiac Kiwanis received their Charter in 1948 and have been a successful 
Club for the past 73 years.  During that time there have been hundreds of Members 
who each individually have contributed to the success of the Club.
The Club raises money through auctions, trivia nights, Arena canteen, breakfasts, 
donations and other opportunities as they present themselves.
Some of the things that the Club has supported:Minor hockey, soccer, basketball;                                                                                

Westmorland County Fair;
Support People of Today (SPOT);   

Scholarships;       
Jordan Memorial Lifecare Centre;   

People in need.
Please consider joining our Club as each person brings new ideas, new experiences 
that make the Club more vibrant and successful.  The Club provides an opportunity 
to socialize as well and the meetings normally include an evening meal.  The 
opportunity to network is always a bonus as you meet different people from the 
greater Petitcodiac Valley Area.
Call Danny Pollock – 756-0020 or Leonard Dunfield – 756-2666/434-2233. Give one 
of them a call and find out when you can come and attend a Club Meeting.
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The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and 
each of the nine 3x3 boxes (also called blocks or regions) contains 

the digits from 1 to 9.                                                                     
                                                                     Answers on page 20

2
Sudoku

5 4
9

8

2
3

6
2

9

4

8

9
4 3

3

1

4

4

5

9

6

8

7 9
6Elves

Sleigh
Belly
Reindeer
Cupid
Prancer
Dancer
Dasher
Rudolph
Sack
Blitzen
Santa
Cookies
Chimney
Milk
Donner
Vixen
Claus
North Pole

 Santa Claus - Find the Word Puzzle

Color Me

* Top quality galvanized &	   * Flashings and trims	           * Stone Coated steel shingles.
   coloured sheets in-stock	      fabricated on site.		           * Clear polycarbonate sheets.
   and cut to order.		    * Fasteners and accessories	           * FREE ESTIMATES.
* 40 Year product warranty	      in-stock.		            * COMPETITIVE PRICING.

857-8335
22 Old Berry Mills Road, Berry Mills, NB Visit: www.mjlsteel.com

We are your 1 Stop, for all your Automotive, Truck, Trailer
and Equipment NEEDS!

We offer:
- Fully licensed repair/fabrication shops
- Automotive/truck alignments
- Parts Dealer
- Roadside service/equipment repair service
- Custom hydraulic hoses

Call for an appointment at (506)372-5348

Hours of Operation
Monday - Friday: 8:00am to 4:30pm

After hours assistance

1 STOP TRUCK SHOP LTD. 
3058 SECOND NORTH RIVER, RTE 112, SALISBURY NB E4J 0A5 

 

We are your 1 Stop, for all of your Automotive, Truck, Trailer 
and Equipment NEEDS! 

 
We offer: 
-Fully licensed repair/fabrication shop 
-Automotive/truck alignments 
-Parts Dealer  
-Roadside service/equipment repair service 
-Custom hydraulic hoses                 Hours of Operation 

Monday – Friday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm 
Call for an appointment at (506) 372-5348            After hours assistance  
 

1 STOP TRUCK SHOP LTD. 
3058 SECOND NORTH RIVER, RTE 112, SALISBURY NB E4J 0A5 

 

We are your 1 Stop, for all of your Automotive, Truck, Trailer 
and Equipment NEEDS! 

 
We offer: 
-Fully licensed repair/fabrication shop 
-Automotive/truck alignments 
-Parts Dealer  
-Roadside service/equipment repair service 
-Custom hydraulic hoses                 Hours of Operation 

Monday – Friday 8:00 am to 4:30 pm 
Call for an appointment at (506) 372-5348            After hours assistance  
 

7

9
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KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, float 
trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, Topsoil, Fill, 
Crushed Rock, Land Clearing, Wood Process-
ing, Softwood & Hardwood, Septic Systems, 

Snow Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421   
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

James the Small Engine Guy and Son
Commercial and Residential 

90 Byron Eagles Rd, Monteagle, NB  E4J 1S5

Phone: 506-386-1288 or cell: 506-872-4114
email: jamesthesmallengineguy@gmail.com

Hours
Monday - Friday: 9am - 5pm

Check us out on Facebook

We repair: ATV’s, Snowmobiles, Motorcycles, 
Snowblowers, Lawn mowers, Generators, 
Plate Tampers, Outboard Motors, Tillers, 

Chain Saws, and much more

I have always loved fixing things. I can 
fix, build or create just about anything. 

After a career in the airlines industry I 
found myself unemployed and decided 
to go back to school to study small 
engine repair. Subsequently, James the 
Small Engine Guy was born 20 years 
ago this month. I am grateful for the 
residents of Riverview, and the small 
businesses that have consistently used 
my services. Loyal customers all over 
Southeast NB have been critical to my 
success and I value them all. 

I have also always loved the outdoors. 
When the opportunity arose to move, 
I took it. We are now operating from 
Monteagle. My son, Mackenzie, a 
graduate of NBCC Motorcycle Repair, 
has partnered up with me and we have 
a much bigger shop to service your tools 
and toys. 

We offer pickup and delivery locally 
as well as Moncton and Riverview. We 

are a certified King Canada Service 
Center, if you have challenges with your 
King generators or power tools, and 
we service equipment for companies 
like Riverview Lawns and Gardens, 
Southeastern Mutual, Spencer's Nursing 
Home and many more. We are a 
CertainTeed Service Center repairing 
insulation blowers for Home Hardware. 
For residential customers we repair 
power saws, lawn tractors, tillers,  ATV's, 
generators,Side-by-Sides, snowblowers, 
snowmobiles,boat motors, power 
trowels and anything else with a motor. 

You can find us in the shop Monday thru 
Friday 9-5. If we are not here on the 
weekends, you will probably find us on 
the trails, camping down towards Fundy 
or boating on Cocagne Bay! 

James Wolthers
Mackenzie Wolthers

 If we can't fix it, 
it can't be fixed!

James the Small Engine Guy

 
Peter Drucker, the management 
theorist, who wore hearing aids later 
in life, famously remarked, “The most 
important thing in communication is 
hearing what isn’t said.” The hearing 
aid industry would be wise to listen in. 
For all the big noise about what can 
be heard when people with hearing 
impairment are fitted with aids, is an 
important message being missed?
Hearing aids, in general, make life 
better for people with mild to severe 
hearing loss. But has the development 
of ever smaller technology made it 
needlessly difficult for people to enjoy 
the benefits? Does it seem as though 
the aids are designed to hide, for 
vanity’s sake, or worse, as if in shame, 
a hearing disability? 
The focus should be on ease of 
functionality, not the gimmicks that 
escalate the price for hearing aids 
beyond the range of reasonable.
Manufacturing a hearing aid costs a few 
hundred dollars, but a single aidcan 
retail at two thousand dollars each, 
with most people needing two of them. 
Companies market products based on 
attractive warranties, battery life, and 
connectivity withTV or phone.
But use of hearing aids is often a 
hard sell, and the prices and high-
tech complexities are not the only 
deterrents.
A study in the International Journal 
of Audiologynotes, “For a hearing-
impaired person, a hearing aid is often 
beneficial, but noise and annoying 
sounds can result in non-use.”  The 
study found that 91% of participants 
experienced annoying sounds daily 
when using hearing aids. Researchers 
concluded that “improved clinical 
fitting routines” may be the solution.
For some people, perhaps. But there is 
something wrong when the hearing aid 
industry ignores challenges people face 
as soon as they leave hearing clinics.
Why, for example, must hearing aids be 
so ridiculously small? They are so small, 
in fact, that any senior with even minor 

arthritis in the hands struggles to grasp 
and place the teeny technology in the 
ear canal, while nudging itsy speaker 
and retention wires into place, and 
fumbling to find on and off buttons 
and volume controls no bigger than 
a tiddle.Compounding the problem, 
given that seniors have ears that have 
grown larger with long life, these little 
bits readily fall out. How much anxiety 
goes into the search for expensive aids 
that easily get lost?
Experts say stigma is associated 
with hearing impairment, making 
peoplehesitantto admit the problem. 
But this stigma stems from outdated 
societal perceptions that there is 
something bad about getting older and 
having hearing loss.It’s time for this to 
end.
Let’s have hearing aids come to market 
that are better suited to people who 
could care less what their ears look 
like so long as they can hear the 
conversation. Make these new devices 
so big that they define new style, 
offer “bling”, or even, gasp, involve 
piercings to hold them in place!
Hearing well has important health 
benefits too. People who suffer from 
hearing loss tend to develop problems 
with balance, leading to falls. The 
absence of mental stimulation from 
sound reception in the brain can also 
increase the risk of dementia. And the 
isolation that often ensues with the 
development of hearing impairment, 
especially later in life, is not good for 
health.
Take the advice of Mihaly 
Csikszentmihalyi, a psychologist best 
known for his work on happiness, who 
died last month at the age of 87. He 
said, “It’s not the hearing that improves 
life, but the listening.”
Sign-up at www.docgiff.com to 
receive our weekly e-newsletter. For 
comments, contact-us@docgiff.com. 
Follow us Instagram @docgiff and @
diana_gifford_jones

What’s Wrong with Hearing Aids

Common Sense Health – W. Gifford-Jones, MD 
and Diana Gifford-Jones
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From the Desk of Your MLA

  Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac

THE SNOW SHOVELERS

JACKIE AND Bobby, who were next door neighbors, were given the task of 
shoveling the snow off the sidewalks in front of their homes.
It would be more fun to have a snowball fight,” said Jackie.
“Or to build an igloo,” said Bobby.
“Well,” said Jackie, “perhaps if we raced, we could get through in time to do 
both.”
“That is a good idea,” agreed Bobby. “You start at the end of your walk, and I’ll 
start at the end of mine, and we’ll race toward each other.”
Bobby and Jackie ran with their shovels to opposite ends of their sidewalks. In 
no time at all, the snow was flying as the boys tossed big scoops of it to clear 
the sidewalk.
In ten minutes, Jackie shouted, “Toot, toot! Make way for the steam shovel!”
“Here comes another from this direction!” said Bobby, and the shoveling was 
done .
“That was fun,” said Jackie.
“Let’s go down the street and see if we can get more snow shoveling to do,” 
said Bobby.
Before the morning was over, the boys had shoveled five sidewalks besides their 
own, and had money jingling in their pockets.
“I hope it snows again soon,” said Jackie.

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

A man goes to his local hardware store to purchase a round nose shovel.  When 
he comes to the check out counter to pay,  the clerk, who has a great sense of 
humor says to the customer .... Hi there Fred....are you burying the battle-ax 
today?  Not to be outdone,  the man replies  ------I already dug out the grave with 
my post hole digger.  This shovel is just to help me fill it back in!  Also not to be 
outdone, the clerk reaches on the counter for a scrap piece of paper and with a 
marker, writes something on it then passes it to Fred.  On the paper are 3 large 
letters  R.I.P. and he says to the man put this on top of the pile!

A university student who was in the process of writing his thesis on the proper use 
of the semi-colon has had his hopes dashed!  Altogether now ....GROAN 

A scientist who was writing a study on the effects of the sun's rays on the human 
body at sunset,  was asked why he didn't do a study on the effects of the sun's 
rays on the human body at sunrise.  His answer ... the thought never dawned on 
me.

A tourist world traveller tells the story of his visit to a large castle in France that 
was thought to be over 400 years old.  The castle had been refurbished with 
modern infrastructure ....electricity, plumbing and so on.  Kings and Queens had 
resided here over the years.  On the second floor,   where the Royal suite was 
located,  he noticed that in one of the rest rooms the toilet was made of sterling 
silver!  He comments ....this had all the makings of a Royal 
flush with no connection to a card game.

Fall transitions into winter, the leaves 
are mostly gone, it’s dark after supper 
and cold weather has made its presence 
known.  
Wood is split and ranked, skis are 
waxed, snow machines are serviced and 
twitching to go , ice rinks are hubs of 
activity. 
Those things we put away last spring 
are seeing the light of day once more.  
Things we put away before seeing to 
their needs, still have the same needs. 
Take for instance a pair of good wool 
socks with the heel gone out of one.  
One might have *darned the heel last 
spring (or had someone darn it for you) 
but the needs of springtime pushed the 
needs of wintertime aside. 
Life works like that. 
Same goes for government. 
 Take for instance local government and 
local governance in New Brunswick. 
Over many years and over several 
governments, the needs of governing 
saw that local governance got put away 
and left in the drawer with the heel out 
of it. Some would argue both heels and 
maybe a toe or two. 
The point is, the needs of the people of 
New Brunswick are not and cannot be 
met without significant action. 
Earlier this month our government 
brought forward the white paper on 
local governance reform. 
I would encourage you to examine the 
result of a long process of consultation 
with people and communities around 
the province. It will take some time.
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/dam/
gnb/Corporate/Promo/localgovreform/
docs/WhitePaper-EN-Web.pdf
Also this month our government 

presented a plan for health care in our 
province, over the course of the next 
five years, with specific action items 
in the next two years. This is another 
document I hope you will find time to 
examine.
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/dam/
gnb/Departments/h-s/pdf/Stabilizing-
health-care.pdf

I understand how time is increasingly 
hard to come by these days.
Christmas time’s a comin’…as the old 
song goes.   
Crowds of people, lights and decorations 
and the Carols and music.
You can see it and hear it all around 
you. 
The true magic of Christmas happens 
when you can feel it all around you. 
When you can feel the peace, the 
goodwill and the love.  
How might we play a role in creating 
the feeling? 
Not to get all preachy or anything, 
but  perhaps peace through patience, 
goodwill through understanding and 
love through kindness. 
The people who are at the front lines of 
everything are counting on us.

*Darning refers to the age old art of 
repairing socks employing needle, 
thread and a light-bulb or darning 
implement. Not the act of darning 
people. Anyone can do that.

Wishing everyone a safe, healthy and a 
very Merry Christmas and a prosperous 
New Year.

Ross and Margaret Wetmore

Recently Salisbury Lions Club donated $2000 to SPFM to 
assist the association improve their baseball program. 
Lions Dwight Mann and Ralph Bos presented the cheque 
to : Rebecca Slocum, Sarah Colwell, Rory Friars, and 
Jose Friars.
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Wishing you a joyful 
Holiday Season 

Gary Lounsbury, CIP

Phone: (506) 756-1102
Fax: (506) 756-2243
Cell: (506) 756-0685

gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca
www.semutual.nb.ca

HOME / AUTO/ FARM /
COMMERCIAL & TENANT AGENT

233 Old Post Rd., Petitcodiac, NB  E4Z 4N4

- Exciting News!
In February, Canadian Tire Corporation 
announced an additional $12 million 
commitment to Jumpstart’s Sport 
Relief Fund to help sport and recreation 
organizations build back sport and play 
in Canada.  
Jumpstart conducted a State of Sport 
study via Ipsos which revealed the 
pandemic has not only impacted current 
access to sport and play but has real 
long-term effects as well. Petitcodiac 

and District Figure Skating Club and the 
communities it serves have experienced 
the impact of the pandemic first-hand.  
We recently received confirmation that 
we will be provided with grant support 
through the last round of Jumpstart’s 
Sport Relief Fund. In 2021, Jumpstart 
has now disbursed funding to more 
than 1,200 organizations across Canada 
through Jumpstart’s Sport Relief Fund. 
We are beyond grateful to receive this 
news and know the positive impact 

Petitcodiac and District Figure Skating Club

con’t on next page
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SELF-EMPLOYMENT BENEFIT PROGRAM (SEB) 
 
 
The Workforce Expansion Self-Employment Benefit Program helps unemployed individuals 
create a job for themselves by starting a new business. The program provides various types of 
support during the initial development phase of the business including financial assistance, 
coaching and ongoing technical advice. Coaching is tailored to meet individual needs and can 
include subjects such as business plan development, accounting, and marketing. 
 

 
Contact us today for more information! 

CBDC Westmorland Albert 
337 Main Street, Shediac 

www.cbdc.ca 
Tel:  506-532-8312     1-800-925-6677 

 

                                       
           Michel Gallant                     Kynan Philippe              Myriam Sonier 
               michel.gallant@cbdc.ca                 kynan.philippe@cbdc.ca         myriam.sonier@cbdc.ca 
 

  
 

Funded by the Government of Canada and the Province of New Brunswick through the Canada-New Brunswick Labour 
Market Agreements. 

Are you interested in starting or Expanding your business?

 
 337 Main Street, Shediac, NB  E4P 2B1

Call us for details: (506)532-8312 or 1-800-925-6677
www.cbdcwestmorlandalbert.ca

Like us on Facebook

 Petitcodiac, NB                Phone: 506-756-2250
For Hire: Trucks * Heavy Equipment

Trucking Services: Pneumatic * Flat Bed * Van * Float * Dump

Construction Equipment: Excavators * Dozers * Grader * Off Road Haulers

Truck Dealership: Brunswick Hino Truck Sales * Parts & Service
    Mack Truck Parts & Service

Forestry Division: Buying land * Wood stumpage
                                 (call Bryant Hawker - 506-863-3858)

it will have on sport and recreation 
organizations, and ultimately, on kids 
across the country. 
With Jumpstart’s support, we will be 
able to continue to provide skaters in 
our community access to learn to skate 
with Skate Canada’s programs and our 
amazing Skate Canada coaches.
 
If you missed registration and your child 
wants to learn to skate, they can start 
at any time. Skaters are all evaluated 
individually and progress at their own 
speed, so a skater can start at any time. 
We pro-rate the registration so that you 
only pay for what is remaining in the 
season.
And finally in other exciting news, we are 
currently starting to plan our ice show. 
Our skaters were very disappointed 
that we have not been able to have one 
for the last two years and are looking 
forward to having one. Stay tuned for 
more details!

Petitcodiac and District Figure 
Skating Club

con’t from previous page

Things I Love
by Gloria Scribner

I love to shop for Christmas
It takes me time you see

To find that perfect something
For someone just from me
I love to bake for Christmas

Some shortbread, pies and cake
I scan the “Barbour’s” cookbook

Oh what a feast I’ll make
I love my house at Christmas
The sparkling lights that glow

The wreath of pine and holly berries
Stockings in a row

I love the tree at Christmas
Old ornaments that hung

Each bygone year at Christmastime
When all the kids were young

I love the Christmas greeting cards
That come, across the miles

The home-made ones 
and sparkling ones

Their wishes bring a smile
I love the Chrstmas concerts

The carollers and such
The rosy cheeks of minstrels
Whose visits mean so much

When they invade my Christmas 
house

And share my cup of cheer
For it would not be Christmas

If these loved ones were not here

Beside Charlies General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

We serve coffee, tea, hot chocolate, ice 
cap, ice coffee, breakfast sandwiches, 

subs, hot dogs, homemade donuts, some 
gluten sensitive options as well.

Store Hours:
Monday - Friday: 5:30am - 7pm
Saturday & Sunday: 7am - 7pm
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Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown – Petitcodiac

1-877-632-2083

Best Wishes for a happy, healthy, safe 
Christmas Season, and a 

Prosperous New Year.

Merry Christmas 

  Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown - Petitcodiac

HONEY ‘N SPICE
BAKERY & COFFEE STOP

48 MAIN ST. PETITCODIAC N.B.      TEL: 506-756-2848

HOURS
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9 TO 5 and SATURDAY 9 TO 3

QUALITY OLD FASHION HOME BAKING

May the Season bring only happiness and joy 
to you and your loved ones.

Carla Ayles* CHS, B.A. 
Tel: 506-863-8528
carla.ayles@sunlife.com
advisor.sunlife.ca/carla.ayles
400-1133 St. George Boulevard
Moncton, NB E1E 4E1

*Mutual funds distributed by Sun Life Financial Investment Services (Canada) Inc.
Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada is a member of the Sun Life group of companies. 
© Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada, 2021. 

Best wishes 

to you and your family for 
health and happiness in 
the coming year.

Universal Acc LTD.
3092 Main St.  Salisbury, NB

Ph: 372-5398

Seasons Greetings
From all the Staff at 

Napa AutoParts

Auto Supplies
188 Old Post Rd.  Petitcodiac, NB

Ph: 756-3347

con’t on next page

The holiday season is upon us and the 
coming days will fly by. Our outdoor 
gardens have all settled in for a long 
winter’s nap, but for some, inside is 
awash with plants. This is the season 
of Christmas Cacti and Poinsettias. 
Growing up, Christmas Cacti were pink, 
and Poinsettias were red. Now we see a 
rainbow of colors available for both and 
they bring much-welcomed color to our 
homes during the winter months. Earlier 
this year, some garden club members 
were talking about the various kinds of 
Holiday Cacti, and this is when some 
of us, including yours truly, learned 
that not all cacti are Christmas cacti.
We have included a picture of three 
Holiday Cacti – Easter, Thanksgiving, 
and Christmas – as an aid for identifying 
any you have in your home. I found the 
stems to be the most telling, however, 
the blooms are also unique.
 
The great thing about all three of these 
plants, is they thrive with the same 
care. They are easy to grow, however, 

they do have their preferences. Here 
are a few tips I have gleaned online:
•	 Cacti require sandy, well-
drained soil and don’t like extremes of 
being too dry or too wet. Water once 
they are dry. They also like a bit of extra 
nourishment, so feed them 20-20-20 or 
10-10-10 plant food diluted with water 
to 50% strength, every 2-3 weeks. 
•	 This is a plant that likes to be 
root-bound, so choosing a small pot 
is best and repot only once the pot is 
completely filled. When repotting, 
choose the next size up. 
•	 Sitting on a tray of rocks, with 
water just below the top of the rocks, 
provides them with humidity that they 
appreciate. 
•	 Enjoying bright light is their 
favorite pastime, but they will burn in 
direct sunlight. You may need to move 
them around until you find their happy 
spot.
•	 To bloom, they need long cool, 
dark nights. That includes having no 
light from lamps. To promote blooming 

 Phone Ron at 506-372-5522                  Fax: 506-372-4350

See our ad on page 16
Over 34 years experience

We Wish you a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year

From Our Family to Yours

O’BLENIS & SONS
GUTTERS & SIDING LTD.
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33 Main Street, Petitcodiac, NB
756-3321

Make it easy
Visit our deli to order freshly prepared trays perfect for sharing

Look for our new entertaining tray brochure!

 Happy Holidays from our Family to Yours!

 33 Main Street, Petitcodiac - 756-3321

October 14 - December 8, 2021

 The Kiwanis and 
Legion of Petitcodiac

are offering
FREE Christmas Turkey Dinner

for our Seniors
Saturday, December 11th

Time: 4:30pm to 6pm
Pick up at Petitcodiac Legion or 

Delivery available - within Village Limits.
To order call

Ann at 756-8998 or Brenda at 756-2257
Before 6pm on December 9th

Merry Christmas from YOUR Kiwanis / Legion

Petitcodiac Garden Clubcon’t from previous page

you can move them into a darker room 
or away from a heat source to ensure 
they get 13-15 hours of darkness. Once 
they have begun to bloom, you can 
return them to their happy place to be 
enjoyed by everyone.
Members of the Petitcodiac & Area 
Gardening Club have begun planning for 
2022, which will see even more great 
things happen, including an update 
on the Communities in Bloom project.
For those who still have keys to the 
Community Garden, please be sure to 
drop these by the Village Office and 
receive your refund. Keys will once 
again be available at the beginning of 
the gardening season. There is room to 
expand the number of plots, so keep 
that in mind for the coming year. If you 
are online, please stay in touch through 
the Petitcodiac and Area Garden Club 
Facebook group.
As we bid 2021 farewell, we would like 
to thank the Village of Petitcodiac, 
those who donated plants for our 
annual sale, others who opened their 
gardens for our Annual Garden Tour, 
community partners, local businesses, 

and all of our Volunteers who all play 
important roles in the continued 
success of the Petitcodiac and Area 
Garden Club – whether big or small, 
together we are making a difference in 
our community. To everyone, we send 
wishes for the Happiest of Holidays and 
a WonderfulNew Year filled with Love, 
Joy, Peace, and Gardening.

 4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Store Hours: 
Monday -Saturday: 6am-10pm, 

Sunday: 8am-10pm
Phone: 506-534-2417
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 Here’s How.
 Salisbury

 Home
hardware

building centre

55 Horsman Street
Salisbury, NB
(506)372-5222

 
 Family Owned & Operated

55 Horsman Street Salisbury, NB  372-5222

Warm and friendly wishes
for a Merry Christmas and

a Bright and Happy New Year

 Store Hours
Mon-Wed 7:30 am - 6pm  -- Thu & Fri 7:30 am - 7pm & Sat 8:00 am - 5 pm

Country Care 
Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Intervale

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care

Call us and we’ll help you ...866-4480

Vacancies Available
Merry Christmas

3149 Main St., Salisbury
Ph: 372-5989

Christmas Hours
Closing Christmas Eve at 5:00 p.m.•	
Closed Christmas Day & Boxing Day.•	
Closed New Years Day.•	

All orders must be placed by 4pm 
on Christmas Eve

Season’s Greetings To All

Katherine MacLeod
Isaac Carter
Jessica Harper

Bus: (506) 372-5394
Fax: (506) 372-4002

3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6

www.searsinsurance.com

Contact our Local Office for your
Auto, Home and Commercial 

Insurance Quotes

 by Gloria Scribner

Perhaps not in a very long while have 
the words “Peace on Earth” seemed 
so hollow and unlikely than at this 
particular Christmas season; Not to 
mention “Good Will to Men”.
With so much chaos riding the coat-
tails of covid-19 it’s difficult to imagine 
a world where no frustrations live, or 
wars (of words or guns) do not prevail 
to threaten. 
Those age-old words of the angelic hosts 
on that night long ago above the hills 
of Bethlehem still break the silence of 
the night (short-lived though it might 
be) with the continuing quest for love, 
and hope, and what joys they offer the 
searcher.
The Lord’s words echo still down the 
corridors of time: “Seek and you will 
find”. 
But are we really searching today? 
Or has our journey been waylaid by 
despondency? And our vision blurred 
by governmental bureaucracy? Do we 
really expect peace or have we resigned 
ourselves to “whatever”.
I’m wondering what excitement and 
determination drove those ancient Magi 
to set out on a journey into the unknown, 
guided only by a star and inspired by 
dogged determination to offer gifts to a 
newborn infant King prophesied by the 
sage writings in an old book.
I wonder about a gentle carpenter, a 
pregnant teen-age girl, and a company 
of weary travellers walking mile after 
mile along dusty roads just to pay their 
taxes and respond to a census. I grumble 
about having to fill out mine on paper 
and mail it back, and many of todays 
folk became enraged when recieving 
their tax bills. Perhaps we should spend 
a year living under Caesar.
I ponder the maternity of one who 
gave birth that “Holy” night – her care-
giver Joseph quietly at her side in a 
barn. No nurses in the wings grumbling 
over working conditions and unfair 
wages just “Angel” wings hovering 
over a hillside, anxious to proclaim the 
arrival of the “Son of God” as humble 
shepherds witnessed the grandeur of 

the Heavenly “Host” right over the 
fields of midnight while halos shone and 
terrestrial voices penetrated the dark 
hills and illuminated the hearts and 
minds of mesmerized witnesses.
I wonder about the “child of peace” 
who snuggled close to his mother’s 
breast while behind them rang out 
the infant wails of the “massacre of 
the innocents” as Harod, in his insane 
jealous rage, madly strived to eliminate 
an imagined threat to his dominance. 
(If he only knew!)
As I look back and ponder these things 
and times I realize “Peace on Earth” is 
possible only for those who are willing 
to make the journey. It’s not over desert 
sands, rocky hills, nor marble halls, 
but into the  hearts minds and souls of 
those willing to pay the toll with faith, 
love, and trust, not in the paths of stars 
but the one who made them; Not in 
governments, but the God who ordained 
them; Not in road-maps to securities, 
but in the word of God that leaves us 
with the greatest assurance any King 
ever offered his subjects. “Behold I am 
with you always”.
How many kings have died for their 
subjects? How many kings have 
whispered words of love to the 
oppressed, the confused, the hungry, 
and the lonely.
As we share His love in ways He taught 
us, we find willing hands, loving hearts 
and sharing souls encouraging, feeding, 
holding, comforting and housing the 
victims of poverty, loneliness, drug 
addiction, sickness, and each in their 
own way become His partners as we 
hear over and over on our journey, “Do 
unto others as you would have them do 
to you”, and a warmth of peace comes 
over us like a flood as we remember His 
words “I have overcome the world”, 
“Don’t be afraid”.
This is the peace we feel as we celebrate 
the greatest birthday of all time, that 
of our King.

Merry Christmas and Shalom!

Peace on Earth

Seasons Greetings From 
all the Staff at Advance 
Savings Credit Union

Petitcodiac 
www.advancesavings.ca
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37 Main Street, Petitcodiac, NB .....Ph: (506) 756- 3391                      

Petitcodiac Drug Mart

Thank you to our valued customers for your 
patronage in 2021.  

We wish you a very Happy Holidays and look
 forward to serving you in the New Year.

Hours
Monday-Friday 9am to 7pm

Saturday 9am to 4pm
Sunday & Holidays CLOSED

    You Will Find It All ....
                                       Even A Friend

RE/MAX
Quality Real Estate Inc.

Cell: (506) 227-6263
 Email: kent@remaxnb.ca

Hope you and your family 
Have a Merry Christmas and

 A Happy New Year

Kent Hoar
“Realtor”

Thank You For Supporting Local

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

SWEETENED CONDENSED MILK FUDGE

1 cup Peanut Butter
10 ounces  milk Chocolate

1 teaspoon vanilla
14 ounces condensed Milk (sweetened)

Prepare a 9 x 9-inch pan lined with wax paper.
In a small bowl, mix peanut butter with about 3 tbsp. sweetened condensed milk, 
stirring until smooth. Add additional sweetened condensed milk if needed to thin.  
Set aside.

Add chocolate to a medium-sized 
microwave-safe bowl.
Add the remaining sweetened 
condensed milk and vanilla
Microwave 90 seconds then stir. 
Continue heating in 30-second 
increments until smooth. Do not 
overheat.
Pour chocolate mixture into wax 
paper lined 9×9-inch pan, and 
spread with a spatula until even.
Scoop peanut butter mixture onto 
the chocolate mixture. Using a 
spoon, carefully spread across the 
top of the chocolate. Let cool.
To remove fudge, lift the wax paper 
from pan and slice with a knife or pizza cutter.

Condensed Milk Fudge

500 Grams Milk Chocolate
1 teaspoon Vanilla extract

1 large knob Butter
Add Sweetened Condensed milk (1can, 395g)

Melt everything together, really gently in a double 
boiler
But if you prefer you can use a microwave.
Simply pop everything into a microwavable bowl 
and heat it at 80% power in 30 second intervals. 
Stir it in between each microwave blast and stop 
when everything has melted an come together.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year
Hope everyone has enjoyed the recipes through 
out the year.
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Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac Salisbury

Drug Store

Consignment Store
Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body  
Roadside AssisistanceJames Hamilton

(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Auto Body & Towing Building Supplies

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB   

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Auto Supplies

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Funeral Homes

Chimney Sweep

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

Instructor

New Business Hours
Tues. - Sat. - 10am - 4pm

  Closed Sunday and Monday

3154 Main Street
 Salisbury, NB 

 Phone: 506-215-0238
   Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy 
 Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Gutters & Eavestroughing

Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 
Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

Hours:

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home hardware 
building centre

 Mon. - Fri 9am-6pm / Sat  9am-4pm 
Sun 12 - 4pm / Holidays - Closed  

Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 8am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)866-4480

 Country Care

Special Care Home

Gone Welding
Portable Welding of All Metals 

 Phone: 866-9353

* VINYL SIDING  * SEAMLESS GUTTERS 
* VINYL REPLACEMENT WINDOWS & DOORS
* FULLY INSURED

Over 34 Years Experience

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Real Estate

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store

Insurance
Gary Lounsbury,CIP
Home/Auto/Farm/Commercial & Tenant Agent

www.semutual.nb.ca

Phone: 756-1102/Cell: 756-0685
gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca

If you are reading this, 
so are your potential 

customers!
Contact us for details. 

506-756-2110

Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
  Petitcodiac, NB   

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrican

Excavation

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing 
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal 

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3
Excavating

 T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

Real Estate

Real Estate

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Classic K-9 Cuts
Sherri Killam

  506-850-6721  

Where dogs get treated like royalty

5308 Route 895, Colpitts Settlement, NB

Pet Grooming

Katie Taylor
506.229.1984

A & T Countryside Realty Inc.
CENTURY 21

Looking to Get Top Dollar!  Call Me

      372-5522      
      Fax:372-4350

O’BLENIS & SONS
GUTTERS & SIDING LTD.

Ron O’Blenis

     FREEESTIMATES

Petitcodiac Valley Golf 
&Country Club 

86 Golf Course Rd, Petitcodiac, NB

Call the clubhouse to reserve your tee-time
(506)756-8129 

Golf Course

Check our website for any specials
www.petitcodiacvalleygolf.ca

Auto Repair

Welding

Income Tax & Accounting
HLS Accounting & Taxes Inc.

Heidi Leigh Seely

www.hlsaccounting.ca

16 Highland Drive,  
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2H1
506-215-CASH (2274)
heidi@hlsaccounting.ca

If you would like to place your ad 
here phone 756-2110

  1 month ONLY $17.50 per 
month

Phone: 386-1288 or cell: 872-4114

90 Byron Eagles Rd, Monteagle, NB
James The Small Engine Guy and Son

jamesthesmallengineguy@gmail.com

We repair: ATVs, Snowmobiles, Chain 
Saws, Motorcycles,  Snowblowers,  

Generators, and much more.  

Small Engine Repair
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WANTED TO BUY

Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or 

announce your special occasions. 
Cost: $5 for 20 words or less & $15 for over 20 words.

Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame building) 
during our business hours: Monday to Friday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. For more information please call 756-2110

UPCOMING EVENTS

25 Maple Street, Petitcodiac, NB               Phone: 506-878-2756
Home of Petty Trailblazers ATV Club

Monthly Meetings the 3rd Tuesday of every month, 7pm
Check our facebook page for any updates or events.

 Post Your Classified With Us!

$10.00 for under 20 words or $15.00 for over 20 words
Picture & 20 words $20.00, Picture & over 20 words $25.00

MEMORIAL

UPCOMING EVENTS

The Five Points Baptist Church
During this time of social distancing, our

  
Gospel Jam Session

will be in a video format 
Join us on the 3rd Sunday each month at 6:30pm

on our facebook page

www.facebook.com/FivePointsJam 

Contact Ross 534-2461 for more information

Sadly missed along life’s way,
 quietly remembered every day. 
No longer in our life to share, 

but in our hearts, 
you’re always there.

Sadly missed by Clifford, Mona & Brad

Donna Bishop Hargrove
February 1942 - November 2018

In Loving memory of
Norman G. Middleton

Feb. 13, 1938 - Dec. 17, 2020

Love and Miss you every day!
Miss your teasing and smile

Wendy & Family

Your Name:
Telephone:

Where paper to be sent:
Name:
Address:
City:
Postal Code:

Local News & Views
Subscription Form $36.75 plus HST = $42.25

Great gift idea. Ph:756-2110

Want to buy a wood burning stove up to 
20” in length wood.
Call David Steele - 756-2262.

In Our Hearts
We thought of you today.
But that is nothing new

We thought about you yesterday
And days before that too,
We think of you in silence.
We often speak your name.

Now all we have are memories.
And yur picture in a frame.

Your memory is our keepsake.
With which we’ll never part.
God has you in his keeping.
We have you in our heart.

Sadly missed by
Nancy, Jamie and Kaden

In loving Memory of 
Ken Brace

August 29, 1935 - December 5, 2020

MEMORIAL MEMORIAL

In memory of my brother
William “Billy” MacLeod.

Today is full of memories, 
Of a brother laid to rest, 

And every single one of them,
Is filled with happiness. 

For you were someone special,
Always such a joy to know,

And there was so much pain,
When it was time to let you go.
That’s why this special message,

Is sent to Heaven above, 
For the angels to take care of you,

And give you all my love.
Wrtten by Elton MacLeod

Weekly 50/50 Draw
Tri-County Boys and Girls Club 

Gold Rush. Only a Toonie!
Remember your number and play it 

weekly. Help support the Boys and Girls 
Clubs of  Petitcodiac and Salisbury

For more info check us out on facebook 
@ Tri-County Gold Rush

MEMORIAL

In Memory
Remembering a wonderful sister Linda 
(MacPhee) Morris. Who passed away 
December 22, 2014.
Loved dearly, remembered always.
Roger, Bonna, Rhonda, Scott and 
Their Families
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 Ada E. Taylor of Petitcodiac, NB passed 
away Monday, November 15, 2021 at 
The Jordan LifeCare Centre. She was 
the daughter of the late Willard and 
Mary (Keith) Carson.
Ada is survived by two daughters, 
Beverly Clarke (Gary) and Lana Ogilvie 
(Paul); five sons, Danny Lutes (Cynthia), 
Frank (Lisa), Trevor (Terri), Glendon 
(Leah), and Clayton (Krista) Taylor; 14 
grandchildren; 16 great-grandchildren; 
three sisters-in-law; and one brother-
in-law.
In addition to her parents, Ada was 
predeceased by her first husband, Karl 
S. Lutes; her second husband, Maxwell 
E. Taylor; two sisters, Alma and Alice; 
two brothers, Arthur and Arnold; several 
brothers and sisters in-laws.
Special thanks to Fawcett’s Special Care 
Home, Dr. Richard Morton and staff 
of The Jordan LifeCare Centre for the 
wonderful care Ada received.
Rested at The Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106, Salisbury West, (372-
4800) from where visitation was held 
on Wednesday, November 17, from 7 – 
9 pm and from where Funeral Service 
was Thursday, November 18, 2021 at 
1 pm with Rev. Chris Hayes officiating. 
Interment in Salem Cemetery.
If desired, memorials to Canadian 
Cancer Society, Alzheimer's Society, 
Jordan LifeCare Centre or charity of 
your choice would be appreciated.
 www.keirsteads.ca

Wornick George Price, 78 of Salisbury 
passed away Thursday, November 11, 
2021 at the Moncton Hospital.
Born in Moncton he was the son of the 
late Wornick Sr. and Lillian (Steeves) 
Price. He was retired from NAV Canada, 
was a founding member of the Greater 
Moncton Corvette Club and Moncton 
Speed and Custom Club. Wornick was 
an active member in his community 
through the Salisbury Lions Club with 
many years of dedicated service on the 
Lions Villa Board of Directors. He and 
his late wife Marjorie enjoyed traveling 
Canada and the world for work and 
pleasure. Some of his happiest moments 
were attending many corvette cruises 
and shows throughout the Atlantic 
Provinces.
 Survived and sadly missed by his children 
Patti, Perth Andover, Lauren Williamson 
(Paul), Salisbury and Wornick III (Lisa), 
Winnipeg; cherished grandchildren 
Allyson, Samantha, Raiden and Lillian; a 
close cousin Joanne Barnett; brother-in-
law Stephen Bolton; sisters-in-law Gale 
Maiden and Audrey Gillespie; brothers-
in-law George, Lawrence, Richard and 
Norman Woodman and several nieces 
and nephews. Predeceased by his wife 
Marjorie (Woodman), sister Nadine 
Bolton and brothers-in-law Donald and 
Gordon Woodman.
There was visiting at the Salisbury 
Funeral Home, 3350 Route 106 (372-
4800) Monday, November 15 from 6 
to 8 pm. A private family funeral was 
held with Pastor Paul Leger officiating. 
Interment at Pine Hill Cemetery, 
Salisbury.
If desired, memorial donations to 
the Friends of the Moncton Hospital 
Oncology Unit would be appreciated by 
the family.
www.keirsteads.ca

It is with great sadness we announce 
the peaceful passing of Robert Dennis 
McKiel, 65, at his home, on Sunday, 
November 7, 2021 with his son Adam, 
daughter-in-law Tanya, and his dearly 
beloved granddaughter, Ellie by his 
side. Born in Saint John, NB he was the 
son of the late Rankin "Bob" and Nettie 
(Dunsmore) McKiel
Rob loved spending time with his family 
and his many friends. Anyone that knew 
Rob will miss his sense of humour, his 
music and his wisdom.
Rob is survived and sadly missed by his 
son Adam (Tanya) McKiel, daughters 
Kalie (Michael) Ness and Taylor McKiel, 
grandchildren, Ellie, Brooklyn, Logan 
and Bryson, brothers, Bill and Jim and 
his sister Sue, and his nieces.
Family and friends will be invited to 
Celebrate Rob’s life at a later date. 
Arrangements are in the care of The 
Salisbury Funeral Home (506-372-4800). 
Donations to the Stan Cassidy Centre, 
Heart and Stroke Foundation, or to the 
Canadian Cancer Society can be made 
in Rob’s memory.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Allison Russell Eagles, 81, of Moncton, 
passed away at the Moncton Hospital 
on Saturday, November 6, 2021. Born 
in Wheaton Settlement, he was the 
only son of the late Russell and Doris 
(Burgess) Eagles.
Allison was owner operator of Maritime 
Orthopedics, where he worked as 
a prosthetist, an occupation that 
reflected his innate ability to use his own 
creativity as a way to help others. He 
was quiet, gentle, selfless, principled, 
humble, and always kind. He was very 
talented in many ways, especially in 
his woodworking and in his cooking 
/ baking wars. Allison was a member 
of the Moncton Kennel Club, where 
he enjoyed training dogs.  He loved 
helping in any capacity, and always put 
his family first, which meant he spent 
most of his free time with his children, 
making sure everyone got to wherever 
they needed to be.
Survived and sadly missed by his 
children, Cheryl Eagles LeBlanc (Luc), 
Moncton, Scott (Amanda), Moncton and 
Denise Paris (Henri), Halifax; Pépère 
to his beloved grandchildren Mathieu, 
Annie, Allison, Court, Cain, Sophie 
and Liam; sisters, Bonnie, Mary, Anne, 
Susan, and Sandy; and many nieces and 
nephews.
Predeceased by his beloved wife of 54 
years, Eileen (2019), and sisters Phyllis 
and Joy.
Arrangements are in the care of The 
Salisbury Funeral Home (506-372-
4800).   A private Graveside Service 
for close family and friends was held 
at the Wheaton Settlement Cemetery 
on Tuesday, November 9, 2021 at 2 pm 
with Rev. Carol Mullin officiating.
If desired, memorials to The Dementia 
and Alzheimer Society of New Brunswick 
or a charity of your choice would be 
appreciated.
   www.keirsteads.ca

Ada Taylor
1938 - 2021

Wornick Price
1943 - 2021

Robert McKiel
1956 - 2021

Allison Eagles
1940 - 2021

How we miss the welcome footsteps
Of the one we loved so dear.
oft we listen for his coming
Fully sure that he is near.

Thou are gone but not forgotten
Fresh our love will ever be

For as long as there is memory
We will always think of thee.

Your hand we cannot touch
Still, we have so many 

memories
Of the ones, we loved so 

much.
Your memory is our keepsake
With which we’ll never part
God has you in His keeping
We have you in our hearts.
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It is with great sadness and deep loss 
that we announce the passing of our 
beloved Mother, Thelma Ferne Harris on 
November 3rd, 2021 from Petitcodiac 
NB. Our Mom was born on August 12th, 
1926 in Windsor, Carlton County, NB, 
widow of Paul Leroy Harris, daughter of 
Basil and Dora (Shaw) Trecartin.
Survived by daughters Brenda Ingraham 
(late Carle), Sheila Bradley (David), 
Phyllis Neron (late Jim), Charlene 
O’Blenis (Ross), Kathy Orser (Michael), 
Lorrie Magee (Carl), Valerie White 
(Chris), Michelle Harris (Sherry); son 
Mark Harris; daughter -in-law Debbie 
Harris (late Jeff); nineteen grandchildren 
and nineteen great-grandchildren; 
sisters Maxine Ingraham (late Ron), Ola 
Joyce Foster (late Earnie); sisters-in-
law Shirley Price (late Aubrey), Marilyn 
Maxwell (Bill); brothers-in-law William 
Harris, Terry Harris
several nieces and nephews. Predeceased 
by sons Allen Harris (late Grace), Jeff 
Harris; sisters Kathleen Lockhard (late 
Robin), Evelyn Carten (late Arthur); 
brothers Scott Trecartin (late Mary 
Jo), David Trecartin; father-in-law and 
mother-in-law Harry and Ethel Harris; 
brothers-in-law and sisters-in-law Hazel 
Hill (late Laurence), Kathleen Rogalsky 
(late Peter), Walter Harris (late Evelyn), 
Johnny Harris (late Valley) and Eleanor 
Harris.
Mom always put her family first. She 
will be greatly missed by all her family 
and her many musical and jam session 
friends. She was widely known for 
her musical talents and especially her 
yodelling.  Mom was a former member 
of the Women’s Institute and TOPS. 
She enjoyed knitting, clogging and her 
cats.
Rested at Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 (372-4800) visiting was 
Saturday, November 6 from 1 pm until 
the time of service at 2:30 pm with 
Pastor Mike Orser officiating. Interment 
at Upper Hainesville Cemetery at a 
later date.
If desired, memorial donations to 
SPOT or a charity of choice would be 
appreciated by the family.
www.keirsteads.ca 

Barbara Eleanor Adams, 77 of Moncton 
passed away peacefully on Saturday, 
October 30th, 2021 at the Moncton 
Hospital.  Born in Anagance on February 
15, 1944, she was the daughter of the 
late Clarence and Ella Bessie Harper.
In her early life Eleanor was a Home 
Economic Teacher and worked in the 
insurance business at Adams Insurance. 
She enjoyed travelling; having gone on 
several cruises, riding on the back of a 
Harley Davidson motorcycle, or driving 
her ’89 Ford Mustang convertible and 
listening to Elvis. Although Eleanor did 
not have any children, her unconditional 
love instead went toward the many 
cats and dogs she homed during her 
lifetime. 
She is survived by her partner Roger 
Smith of Moncton, NB, sister Anne 
Teixeira (late Joseph) of Brampton, ON, 
and brother Harold Harper (Thérèse) of 
Anagance; nieces and nephews Ramon, 
Heidi, Shane, Sonya and Tyler; and 
Roger’s children Stephen, Susan, and 
Jeffery (Margaret). She is survived by 
several first cousins in addition to Dale 
Dael (Raphael) of Riverview, NB and will 
also be missed by her many friends and 
family. 
Arrangements are in care of The Salisbury 
Funeral Home (372-4800). There will be 
no visitation by request.  A Graveside 
Service at Anagance Cemetery will be 
held at a later date. 
In Eleanor’s memory, donations to 
the Moncton SPCA or the Anagance 
Cemetery would be appreciated by the 
family. Online condolences are available 
at www.keirsteads.ca. 

"I came just to take you riding 
in the sweet, cool evening air. 

Not so sure I really should –  
but did, and did not care.

As now the time is past and gone, 
the memory fades away. 

The warmth felt with your presence 
as we rode through night and day.
Be for yourself, for no one else, 

do what you feel is right. 
For if I had one gentle wish, 
we’d ride close again tonight

Irene Louise Lounsbury, 89 of Canterbury 
Hall and formerly of Petitcodiac passed 
away peacefully just four days shy of 
her 90th birthday on Thursday, October 
28, 2021.
Born in Wheaton Settlement, she was 
the daughter of the late Ernest and 
Viola (Branscombe) McMackin. Irene 
was a devoted Mother, Grandmother and 
Wife, never missing a sporting event or 
chance to help her family. She was the 
best cook and loved gathering her family 
for her special home cooked meals. Her 
and her late husband Bud spent many 
years sitting in cold arenas watching 
hockey, going on bus tours, gardening 
and volunteering at their church.
Irene was a former employee of the 
T. Eaton Company and retired from 
the laundry department at the Jordan 
Memorial Home. She was a faithful 
Christian and member of the First North 
River Baptist Church all of her life. She 
was on various committees over the 
years, as well as part of the Petitcodiac 
Seniors.
Irene will be lovingly remembered by 
her son Allan; grandchildren Alison 
(Jesse) and Cory (Brooklyn), their 
mother Tanya, her brothers and sisters 
in law, and several nieces and nephews. 
She was the last surviving member of 
her immediate family. Besides her 
parents, Irene was predeceased by her 
husband Elwyn (Bud); sister Blanche 
Alward (Nison), brothers Bliss and 
Edwin McMackin and several brothers 
and sisters in law.
Due to Covid-19 restrictions a private 
family service was held Sunday, October 
31. Interment at First North River Baptist 
Cemetery. Arrangements are in care of 
the Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800).
The family would like to thank Sherry 
and Grant Seely, Silver Fox Special Care 
Home and Canterbury Hall for all the 
care and kindness shown to Irene in her 
final years.
If desired, memorials to the First North 
River Baptist Church Building Fund or a 
charity of choice would be appreciated 
by the family.
www.keirsteads.ca

Thelma Harris
1926 - 2021

B. Eleanor Adams
1944 - 2021

Irene Lounsbury
1931 - 2021

With heavy hearts we share the sudden 
passing of Evelyn Darlene Henry, 77 of 
Salisbury, NB on Tuesday, October 26, 
2021. 
Born in Truro, she was the daughter 
of the late Harold and Marie (Sullivan) 
Grant. She is widowed by her beloved 
husband of 52 years Graham Henry. 
She is survived and sadly missed by her 
children Scott (Angela Monaghan) Henry, 
Heather (Rick Constantine) Henry, Krista 
(Paul) Caines; grandchildren Justin 
and Rachel Caines , Ashley Monahan , 
Breanna and Logan Constantine; great 
grandchild Melody ; sisters Kaye Degraw 
and Donna Grant; sister-in-law  Hilda 
Jackson and Shirley Henry and her 
extended family.
Evelyn worked as a seamstress for 
Stanfield's for many years along with 
working at Maritime Tel and Crossley’s. 
She enjoyed spending time with family 
and friends, especially her children 
and grandchildren.  Evelyn and Graham 
were always together and enjoyed being 
surrounded by family and their beloved 
dogs. Her love of dogs saw many years of 
fun competing with her husband at the 
dog shows. They were active members 
of the local bowling club and enjoyed an 
evening of music and dancing. Summer 
camping trips were a big part of their 
lives with their children and friends. She 
enjoyed travelling yearly to Ontario and 
spending time with her daughter and 
family in Ottawa and with her son and 
family in cottage country (Havelock). 
Evelyn could always be seen enjoying 
her walks in the woods with Sadie and 
Lolly by her side and would always be 
up for a shopping trip with her girls or 
granddaughter.
At this time there will be no service 
or visitation by request. Arrangements 
are in the care of Salisbury Funeral 
Home (506-372-4800). A private family 
gathering to celebrate Evelyn’s Life will 
be held at a later date.
Memorials in Evelyn’s name may 
be made to Cystic Fibrosis Canada, 
Canadian Cancer Society or charity of 
your choice. 
www.keirsteads.ca

Evelyn Henry
1944 - 2021
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OBITUARIES CHURCH SERVICES

Salisbury United Church
76 Smith Street, Salisbury

Service at 10am
All Welcome!

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Morning Worship at 11am
ALL WELCOME!

Anglican Parish of
Salisbury & Havelock

 Please check for updates

We will be gathering at the usual 
times: at St. Andrew’s in Petitcodiac at 
9:00 am and at St. John’s in Salisbury 

at 11:00 am. Masks, of course, are 
highly recommended (we have some 

at the church if you need one). 
Everyone’s Welcome to attend.

Centerpoint Wesleyan Church
1988 Rte 885 Havelock

Morning Worship Service -
 Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome!
Pastor Glen McVicar

Kids Club - Tuesday 6:15pm
Youth Group - Friday 6:30pm

For more information call 
Aaron McVicar - 994-0200 or 544-8253

Petitcodiac Baptist Church

 - Health protocols will be observed 
at all events and to check our 
website (www.petitcodiacbaptist.
ca) to preregister for children/youth 
events or to call the office (756-2295) 
for more details. 
ALL events except for Sunday Morning 
Worship, S.S. JAM and Discovery Kids 
will require proof of vaccination.

If you have a Church Service you would 
like to add or change please email the 
maritimemotorsports@gmail.com or 
phone 756-2110. They are FREE of 
charge.

OBITUARIES

St. Andrew’s Anglican Church 
Petitcodiac
Proof of double vaccination required 
for all events in parish
- Nov. 7th - Remembrance Sunday 
Service,  9am
- Nov. 13th - Pre-Christmas Craft and 
Vendor Fair (9-1pm)
- Nov. 28th - First Sunday of Advent Janet Kathleen Carr, 77 of Petitcodiac 

passed away Thursday, October 28, 
2021 at the Moncton Hospital.
Born in England, she was the daughter 
of the late Arnett and Ivy (Holgate) Ives.  
Janet enjoyed hobbies such as knitting, 
quilting, gardening and sewing.
She is survived and sadly missed by 
her son Andy Carr (Chantal), St. Paul; 
daughters Pam Bouchard (Pascal), 
Alberta and Jeanne (Ron) Annear; 
grandchildren Owen, Vivian and Timothy 
Carr, Antoine Bouchard and Josh, Cody 
and Jesse Annear; sister Patricia Murray, 
Petitcodiac and several nieces and 
nephews. Janet was predeceased by 
her husband Kenneth Carr and brother-
in-law Leonard Murray.
 There will be no visitation or service by 
request. Arrangements are in the care 
of Armstrong’s Funeral Chapel (756-
3361).
If desired, donations to CARMA (Cat 
Rescue) Moncton would be appreciated 
by the family.
www.keirsteads.ca

Everett Irvine O'Blenis, 95, of Salisbury, 
passed away at his home with his family 
by his side on Thursday, October 28, 
2021, to be reunited for eternity with 
his wife Dorothy (Harris) O'Blenis.
Born in Salisbury, he was the last surviving 
member of his immediate family, being 
predeceased by his parents, Irvine and 
Minnie (Lewis) O'Blenis, and siblings, 
Lauranna "Sis" Bleakney, Lamonte, 
Bennet, Garnet, and Ronald O'Blenis.
Everett retired from Chrysler Canada 
where he worked in the parts 
department for 31 &  ½ years. Before 
that he served in the Canadian Armed 
Forces during the Second World War. He 
was a member of the Salisbury Baptist 
Church serving in many capacities over 
the past 60 plus years. He enjoyed many 
winters in Florida with Dorothy, camping 
with family, traveling throughout and 
across Canada numerous times, golfing, 
hunting, fishing, playing and watching 
hockey and baseball, playing cards with 
his family and spending quality time 
with his children, grandchildren and 
great grandchildren.
Survived and sadly missed by his 
children Lee (Brenda) of Moncton, 
Brenda Atkinson (Terry) of Riverview, 
Jeffrey (Shirley) of Boundary Creek, 
Peter (Peggy) of Halifax, NS and Bruce 
of Fredericton; grandchildren Erin, 
Luke & Kevin; Andrew & Charity; 
Nathan, Curtis & Mitchell; Christina 
(Nina) & Michael; Katelyn & Ben; great 
grandchildren Dania, Jack & June; 
Hannah, Eden, Moriah, Sadie, Gavin & 
Josie;  Skyler, Cooper, Winter,  Hanna, 
Lacey& Everett; Aurelia, Evander, Lee, 
Elaina & Ivy; Hunter and several nieces 
and nephews.
Rested at Salisbury Funeral Home 
from where visitation was held 
Monday, November 1, from 6 to 8 pm. 
A Celebration of Life was held at the 
Salisbury Baptist Church on Tuesday, 
November 2 at 2 pm officiated by Rev. 
Dr. Terry Atkinson. Interment will be in 
Pine Hill Cemetery for family only.
Special thanks to the Department 
of Veteran Affairs, Extramural, 
Alma Simmons and his network of 
neighbours.
If desired, memorials to the Salisbury 
Baptist Church Building Fund or a charity 
of choice would be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca

Janet Carr
1944 - 2021

Everett O’Blenis
1926 - 2021

- Sunday morning service 10:30 am.
- Nursery now available
- Sunday School JAM @ 10:30 am 
Sundays. kids K - 5.
- KD Lunch: IT'S BACK!! Senior High 
students can enjoy a drop in free hot 
lunch on Wednesdays at noon.
- Discovery Kids (grades k-5, 6:30-
7:30)
- Youth Group (grades 6-12, 7:45- 9)
- Christmas Eve Service -  6:30 pm. 
All are welcome to join us. Masks are 
mandatory and seating is limited.

A Letter From Heaven
I’m writing this from Heaven
Where I dwell with God above
Where there’s no more
tears or sadness
There’s just eternal love.

When you are walking down the 
street
And you’ve got me on your mind
I’m walking in your footsteps
Only half a step behind.

And when you feel that gentle breeze
Or the wind upon your face
That’s me giving you a great big hug
Or just a soft embrace.

And when it’s time for you to go
From that body to be free
Remember you’re not going
You are coming here to me.
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 It is not like they ever left.  The cardinal 
that lands on an evergreen branch and 
creates an explosion of soft snow is a 
Canadian sight to behold. 
As our migratory bird friends (and some 
human friends) go south, we are left 
with each other.  And how delightful is 
that!  This is bird feeding season and 
now is a great time of year to clean 
and refill your birdfeeders, acquire 
a birdbath heater, and take this last 
planting opportunity to put some bird 
friendly plants in your garden. 
 Let us start with your garden.  
 1. Don’t cut down your ornamental 
grasses and herbaceous perennials.  
The seed heads that stand are a buffet 
counter for birds, especially when the 
snow covers the ground and access 
to earth-bound seeds is no longer an 
option.  
 2. Plant fruit producing Mountain Ash, 
native American cranberry, Serviceberry, 
Saskatoon berry and crab-apple trees.  
Many birds find fruiting plants most 
enticing in the winter, when they are 
looking for quick energy and the fruit 
has matured and softened.  
 3. Birds need shelter.  Especially during 
the winter months when a cold wind 
blows.  Their favourite protection are 
native black and white cedars.  Birds 
find comfort there, forage the seeds 
in winter and will often nest in cedars 
some spring.  Any evergreen provides 
protection for birds come winter.  The 
cardinal that finds refuge in a spruce 
tree is just one example.  Pine, fir, and 

Mark Cullen 
is an expert 
gardener, author, 
b r o a d c a s t e r, 
tree advocate 
and Member of 

the Order of Canada. His son Ben is 
a fourth-generation urban gardener 
and graduate of University of Guelph 
and Dalhousie University in Halifax. 
Follow them at markcullen.com, 
@markcullengardening, and on 
Facebook.

Birdwatch Vacation in Your Own Backyard

junipers can all do the trick. 
 4. Birds Canada has a very helpful 
website that addresses the issue nicely 
by allocating “Bird Garden Zones” across 
the country.  The Bird Garden Zone map 
carves Canada into 22 zones.  Extensive 
lists of plants are offered for each zone, 
all native, that are known to attract 
birds.  Click the plant that appeals to 
you and learn cultural information about 
the size, shape and fruiting features of 
the plant, its growing zone limitations, 
preferred soil type and more.  It is 
handy, quick, and fun. https://www.
birdscanada.org/you-can-help/bird-
gardens/ 
We note that not all plants listed are 
easy to find at a garden-variety retailer.  
You may have to search online for 
suppliers of, say, striped maple or fleshy 
hawthorn.  Another fun winter project 
if you are planning on spring planting. 
Feeding the birds, with an eye to 
helping them get through the winter in 
good health, requires a little planning 
and thought.  Our top tips:
 a.  Clean bird feeders every couple 
of weeks with a mild solution of soap.  
Disease manifests itself in damp, rotting 
seeds.  
  b.   Birds need water.  Open water of 
any kind, providing it is clean, attracts 
a lot of birds.  Ben leaves a bubbler in 
his pond all winter.  Birds hop up to 
the edge of the ice and take a drink all 
winter long.   If you have a bird bath, 
use a bird bath heater to keep the water 
open.  
  c.  Project Feeder Watch is a citizen-
science based method of counting 
birds and registering them in the Birds 
Canada database.  The “Watch” started 
November 13th and runs all winter, so 
there is lots of time for you to sign up 
at www.birdscanada.org. 
 d.  Host a birdathon.  Bring some 
friends together in your neighbourhood 
to watch, identify and study birds.  Have 
fun, share experiences and knowledge, 
and watch your winter melt away in 
birding activity.  

With the holidays quickly approaching, 
we wanted to come up with a way to 
encourage shopping local this holiday 
season. We have a designated room at 
The Pantry that is filled with homemade 
gift ideas, made by crafters and makers 
right here in our own village.  We have 
also put together some different, 
specialty gift boxes that make a great 
gift idea for almost anyone. The boxes 
are filled with local products, made 
with quality and care and can be 
customized to fit your needs. We are 
currently taking orders, so if you're 
having a hard time deciding what to 
get your employees or family this year, 
don't hesitate to reach out for more 
information.

For a special, holiday in-store promotion 
- everyone that stops into The Pantry 
leading up to Christmas can enter to win 
our Christmas Morning Brunch Basket. 
It includes everything for a perfect 
Christmas Morning Brunch, Including 
Picadilly Coffee, Green Meadows Farm 
Breakfast Sausages, Speerville Pancake 

55 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB

Mix, Martin Candy Shack's Maple Syrup, 
Little Country Kitchen's homemade 
Jam, & A dozen free run eggs.  No 
purchase necessary to enter! We will 
also "pay it forward" and present a 
brunch basket to someone in the 
community who could benefit from it. 

The Pantry is a not-for-profit 
organization with an aim to enhance 
local food security, reduce food waste 
and support the local economy.  We 
are open Wed - Friday, 10am-5pm 
& Saturdays 10am-2pm. We have a 
community table in the store where 
you can drop off food that you might 
not be able to use, everything on the 
table is available to the public for free 
or by donation. Most Saturdays you can 
find our yard sale open, located at 57 
Main St, where all the proceeds go to 
support The Pantry.  We now have gift 
certificates available and have new 
products arriving each week. Hope to 
see you soon
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Salisbury Happenings
Village of Salisbury News

SEASONS GREETINGS!
The Mayor, Council, and staff of the Village of Salisbury wish you a joyous Holiday 
Season, and health and happiness in 2022.
Stay safe!

HOLIDAY OFFICE HOURS
The Salisbury Village Office will be closed at noon on Friday, 
December 24th and will reopen on Wednesday, December 
29th at 8:30am for the Christmas holidays; and will close at 

noon on Friday, December 31st for New Year’s Eve and will reopen on the morning 
of Tuesday, January 4th following the New Year’s Day holiday.

CHRISTMAS TREE DISPOSAL
Residents who wish to drop-off their Christmas tree can do so at the 
following site:
Village of Salisbury Wastewater Treatment Facility, 47 Government 
Road (in designated area).
Tree bags, tinsel, ornaments, nails, tree skirts, string, stands, etc., 
must be removed before disposal.
Christmas wreaths will NOT be accepted.

2022 BUDGET AND TAX RATE
Salisbury Village Council completed its 2022 budget deliberations on November 
8th and passed its 2022 General Operating Fund and Utility Operating Fund 
motions on November 15th.
    Council is pleased to have been able to hold the property tax rate steady at 
$1.0442 (per $100 of assessment) given the financial pressures of rising RCMP 
costsand increased rates for WorksafeNB, insurance and garbage collection, 
among others.
This is compounded by the fact that despite growth of 7.07% in the Village of 
Salisbury’s tax base, the New BrunswickGovernment has decreased by $102,051 
its 2022 Community Funding and Equalization Grant (formerly known as the 
Unconditional Grant) to the Village of Salisbury.

REMINDER – PAYMENT DUE FOR OVERDUE 2021 SEWER BILLS
    The sewer rate for 2021 in the Village of Salisbury is $305.00 per unit.
    Interest working out to 2% per month is added to all overdue sewer accounts, 
calculated from the billing date in January.
Interest was added in March, April, May, June, July, August, September, October 
and November, and will continue on a monthly basis for the rest of the year.
    The 2022 sewer rate for Salisbury will increase to $325 per unit.
    It must be noted that it has been seven years since the last increase in sewer 
rates in Salisbury.

2021 VILLAGE OF SALISBURY DOG TAGS
Due to late fees going into effect back on April 1st, dog registrations in the Village 
of Salisbury currently cost $25.00 for spayed or neutered dogs; or $45.00 if not 
spayed or neutered (however, for new dogs/puppies, tags are $15 cheaper).

    In order to buy a dog tag, you MUST prove up-to-date       		
    vaccinations by way of an official veterinarian receipt.
    Salisbury Animal Control is provided by New Brunswick SPCA,    	
    who can be reached at 1-877-722-1522.
   Meantime, 2022 Dog Tags will go on sale starting January 1st,    	
   2022.

COVID-19 - VILLAGE DEPARTMENTS OPEN, 
BUT MASKS REQUIRED AND ACCESS RESTRICTED

    All Village of Salisbury municipal departments remain open for business.
    However, due to recent developments in the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic in New 
Brunswick, access restrictions and physical distancing requirements have been 
reinstated within municipal buildings.
    Also, as per direction from NB Public Health, visitors at all municipal departments 
including the main Village Office are once again mandated to wear a facemask 
indoors.
    As for attendance at gatherings or meetings held by the Village of Salisbury or its 
municipal departments, guests must be prepared to provide proof of vaccination 
in order to attend these meetings.
    It must be noted that the Village of Salisbury COVID-19 Operational Plan is 
subject to change should the Provincial government announce any further changes 
to its coronavirus recovery plan status.

    Salisbury Petitcodiac Minor Basketball Association 
would like to thank everyone who supported our players with 
our Fall raffle.
    Here is the list of our lucky winners:
	 $250 	  Lois Landry
	 $500	  Denny Smith
	 $1000	  Lacy Reade

BY-LAW NO. 23 - A BY-LAW TO REGULATE TRAFFIC
For the purpose of snow removal, no person shall stand or park a vehicle on any 
highway within the Village of Salisbury between the hours of 1:00 am and 7:00 
am from the first day of November in any year until the first day of April in the 
following year.

BE 72-HOURS READY!
Winter weather has arrived, and it’s important that all of us be prepared in the 
event of storms that result in power outages.
In partnership with the New Brunswick Emergency Measures Organization, the 
Village of Salisbury urges its residents to be 72-hours ready; that is, be prepared 
to manage on our own for at least 72 hours while NB Power works to restore 
service.
Have an emergency plan and a storm kit covering the needs of your family 
(including pets!).
The Village of Salisbury diligently monitors weather conditions, keeping in close 
communication with NB EMO in preparation to respond in times of emergency.
With the environment changing, it should be noted that storms are increasing in 
intensity, if not frequency, further underscoring the importance of being 72-hours 
ready!

HAZARDOUS WASTE DROP-OFF / MOBILE ECO-DEPOT
Southeast ECO360's Mobile Eco-Depot will be in Salisbury for two days in early 
January – on Wednesday, January 19thand Thursday, January 20thfrom noon-
8:00pm both days.
They will be set up in the parking lot of the Salisbury Baptist Church at 3128 Main 
Street.
For more information, visit them online at www.eco360.ca.

FROM THE VILLAGE OF SALISBURY DEPARTMENT 
OF RECREATION AND WELLNESS…

Village of Salisbury 
Christmas Event!

Santa will be making an appearance in the Village of Salisbury on Friday, December 
10th, 2021. Please stay tuned for more information about this event! I heard 
through Santa’s helpers that he may bringing some furry friends with him, HO 
HOHO!! You will be able to find out more information in the coming weeks on our 
Facebook Page @Salisbury Recreation and Wellness. 
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Store Hours
Monday - Friday : 9am to 6pm / Saturday: 9am to 4pm

Sunday - 12 - 4pm

Follow our Facebook page for
Super Deals throughout

December

Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone: (506) 372-4760

Wishing you every happiness at 
this festive Holiday Season and 

throughout the coming New Year

 Check out our facebook page

3154 Main Street, Salisbury, NB
 Phone: 506-215-0238

 Parking & Entrance in the rear of the Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
 

ONE DAY ONLY
Saturday, December 4

Everything

Lots of Great Christmas Gift Ideas

Hours
Tuesday - Saturday - 10:00am - 4:00pm

CLOSED - Sunday and Monday 

FROM THE VILLAGE OF SALISBURY DEPARTMENT 
OF RECREATION AND WELLNESS…

Kids Christmas Craft Night

On December 1st starting at 6:00pm we will be hosting our annual Kids Christmas 
Craft Night at the Village Office (upstairs)! Arrow Amor will join us to help you with 
a variety of Christmas crafts including decorating your own gingerbread house.
Cost is $5.00 per child
Registration is required and can be done by calling 372-3280 or emailing 
recreationandwellness@salisburynb.ca.
Masks must be worn at all times. 

Equipment Rentals
We have recreation and sporting equipment that is available for rent if you are 
someone who would like to enjoy the outdoors but do not have the equipment. 
We have snowshoes, skis, and skates for the Winter months! If you are interested 
in renting our equipment, please reach out to us at the Department of Recreation 
and Wellness! (Rentals may result in a fee based on how long the equipment is 
needed.)

Halloween Pumpkin Walk
It was a GREAT PUMPKIN WALK, SALISBURY!! We did not expect to have the turnout 
we did, but it was great to see! Next year will be bigger and better!!!
A big shout-out to our pumpkin carvers: Salisbury Elementary School, Amp It Up, 
Wee College, Here We Grow, Boys and Girls Club, Village staff, councillors, and 
residents of Salisbury.
Thanks to our park decorators: Jill Hunwicks-Hopper, Sarah Irving and Mitl from 
Arrow Amor! Also big thanks to Sandy's Independent and the Village of Salisbury 
for their donations of pumpkins and treats.

Adult Fitness Classes
Are you someone over the age of 50 and looking to start being more active? Well, 
this opportunity just may be for you! 

KinFit50 is run by a kinesiologist from the greater 
Moncton area who enjoys helping adults over the 
age of 50 be active, while doing exercises such as 
cardio, dance, weight training and more!

All fitness levels are encouraged to participate.
When: Classes will be each Friday morning at 9:15am!
Where: Salisbury Baptist Church
If you are interested in learning more about this, please contact the Department 
of Recreation and Wellness for more details! You can reach us at (506) 372-3280 or 
jarrettcrossman@salisburynb.ca.
Spaces are limited, so if you are interested, please let us know as soon as 
possible!
All participants will be required to show proof of full vaccination against COVID-
19as well as a piece of ID.

Salisbury Pickleball
Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - 11:00am-12:30pm 
Monday evenings - 6:00pm-9:00 pm
Tuesdays and Thursdays - 2:00pm-4:30pm  
All sessions are at Salisbury Baptist Church
Players of all levels welcome
$2 drop-in fee
Google-form is required for your first time
Tracking sheet must be signed each time you attend a session
https://forms.gle/5uoUMYCGAa5AhaQ97
Call 372-3280 or email recreationandwellness@salisburynb.ca for more info.
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Salisbury Legion

Salisbury Lions Club

 Pancake & Sausage Breakfast

 Drive Thru (Take out)

Saturday, December 18  - 7am TO 10am

Breakfast Includes
Pancakes, Sausages, Maple Syrup, a sweet

Coffee or Juice

Cost $8.00 per person

If we are in the orange or red Covid Zone the breakfast will be cancelled.

In Support of Lions Community Projects

SOCIAL DISTANCING MEASURES WILL BE PRACTISED AS REQUIRED

Debit and credit now accepted

* Free Estimates

* Local, Long Distance and 

  International Moving

* Residential & Commercial Services

* Warehouse & Logistics Specialists

* Cross Docking

* Storage and Records Management

* Security System

Locally owned and operated
          moncton@premierevanlines.com

www.premierevanlines.com
663 Malenfant Blvd.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.585.5518

Salisbury Legion Hours
Friday and Saturday

Opens at 4pm - closes - depends on foot traffic. 
We follow Covid Rules. Mandatory Masks and to enter the bar you must show proof 
of double vaccinated! Follow us on Face Book for our updates.

Come join us every Saturday until December 18th for our 
Farmers & Artisans Market. Check out what all our local 
venders have to offer! You may find that gift for that 
hard to buy for person on your list. The Legion will also 
have a table full of all the products that we sell. Lots 
of new things came in. Come check it out, you may be 

surprised to what you will find! See you all there.
We follow Covid Rules! Mandatory Masks!

SAVE THE DATE! December 6th from 2 - 3 pm 
the jolly ole guy in the red suit is going to be 
visiting the Salisbury Legion! Same rules as last 
year. Children up to the age of 13. We have 100 
gift bags to give out. You come in one driveway 
and out the other. Santa will have his elves 
helping out. Bring you little ones to see him and 

watch their little faces light up! Such a joyous day. See you all there. We follow 
Covid Rules.Mandatory Masks.

COUNT DOWN TO CHRISTMAS! Mark your calendar! December 12th! From 9am - 
2pm

There will be a Christmas Bazaar. 25 vendors! If you 
are doing Christmas Shopping this is a great place 
to start. You will be amazed at what you will find. 
It could be a one stop deal.  Come check it out and 
support our local vendors. The Legion will also have 
their table of goodies set up. Lots of new products.

We follow Covid Rules! Mandatory Masks and must show proof of double 
vaccinated!

Christmas Supper
December 17th. Take out only.
Pick up from 4 - 6 pm. Free Delivery with in the Village limits.
Please CALL YOUR ORDER IN early! It will be a sell out.
The supper will consist of a Turkey Dinner with all the yummy fixins, home made 
roll, Black Forest poke cake dessert and a pop.
Adults $12, children ages 6-12 $6 and children 5 and under is free.
This will be the last supper for the year. Follow us on Face Book for our updates.
We follow Covid Rules. Masks Mandatory.

On behalf of the Salisbury Legion we would like to say “THANK YOU“ to our 
President Susan Dryden, who is definitely an asset, to Ada Moser, the heart of 
the operation,  to Mike Lesperance and Clara Anderson, our fantastic cooks, all 
the kitchen help that make Friday Night Supper possible,  and to Colin Allen for 
delivering the suppers and taking the time to talk to the seniors and making their 
day , for their many many hours of volunteering to make all the things happen. 
We would never make it with out them. Thank you to all and Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year! Enjoy your time off!

We would also like to say THANK YOU to all the people who have supported us 
during this difficult time. Your support has not gone unnoticed. We definitely 
appreciate it. We look forward to when we can all get t again. We want to wish 
you all a very Merry Christy and a Happy New Year. See you all in 2022! Stay Safe

A big “CONGRATULATIONS” goes out to Cathy 
and Brad McCabe from Salisbury who are the 
winners of the Mini Split that was donated by 
Rob Fillmore of FHC that was for our “Raise the 
Roof Fundraiser!” We want to say Congrats to 

Cathy and Brad and say Thank You to all who supported us! Greatly appreciate 
it!

Jordan Life Care
747 Sanitorium Rd, the Glades, NB

Looking to fill the following positions immediately:

Part-time PSW’s - experience Preferred
Casual RN’s - Must have an active registration with the Nurses 

Association of New Brunswick
Part Time LPN’S  Must have active Registration with the 

                              LPN Association of New Brunswick

Please Submit your application / Resume to
shelley.duggan@rogers.com

or phone: Shelley at 506-756-2570
Jordan Life Care Centre, The Glades

.


